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Dear Mother-to-be,  
 
I am Sunita Panda, a PhD student in the School of Nursing and Midwifery, Trinity College Dublin. 
 
I am conducting a study in the Coombe Women and Infants University Hospital called The MAMMI 
Study and it is about first-time mothers’ health during pregnancy and after the birth of their baby.  
 
It is known that some women really enjoy becoming mothers for the first time and experience the joy 
and fulfilment that motherhood brings. Other women experience health problems. Some of these 
problems may be physical, such as backache or pain if they have had stitches or wounds after the 
birth. Some women may have problems controlling when they pass urine (water). Some women may 
have emotional/mental health problems such as low mood or depression.  
 
At this time in Ireland, we do not know much about the health of first-time mothers once they leave 
hospital after the birth and during the 12 months after the birth.  
 
I would like to ask you to consider taking part in the study. If you feel this is something that would 
interest you, I should be grateful if you would read the study information, the consent form and the 
first survey form (enclosed).  
 
Thank you for taking the time to consider my request.  
 
Please feel free to contact me on the study mobile number 087 2290989 or email contact@mammi.ie  
 
I look forward to hearing from you and wish you well with your pregnancy. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Sunita Panda 
On behalf of the MAMMI Study Team 
Telephone  087 2290989 
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